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The Permanent Council held a special meeting to welcome Her Excellency Carolina Barco Isakson, Minister of Foreign Relations of Colombia.


During her statement, the Minister reaffirmed the Colombian Government’s support for the facilitation efforts of Secretary General César Gaviria in the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.  She also issued an urgent appeal to the parties to work toward an agreement by way of dialogue, within the constitutional framework and in the spirit of the Inter-American Democratic Charter.

She stated that Colombia’s commitment to the Organization of American States is a manifestation of its belief in multilateralism as the best way to address the topics on the global agenda.

At another point in her statement, she emphasized the importance of the Inter-American Democratic Charter in the international context and pointed in particular to the high profile of the recent Community of Democracies conference in Seoul, South Korea.
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�.	The statement by Her Excellency Carolina Barco Isakson, Minister of Foreign Relations of Colombia, is provided in the minutes of this meeting (CP/ACTA 1348/02).
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